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1.
PURPOSE

1.1
To bring you up to date with the tendering process and associated issues relating to the construction phase of the project.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· The measures in this report contribute to protecting and enhancing the existing environmental quality of the area.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
After receiving a stage 2 pack from the Heritage Lottery Fund in March, the Council’s appointed project management team have been preparing documents to recruit a main contractor for the work.

2.2
Invitations to tender for the work were sent out with a return date of 29 June.  Five tenders were returned and are outlined below:

William Anelays

£2,198,452


Conlan Construction
£2,210,735


William Birch

£2,390,489


John Turner

£2,492,336


Barnfield Construction
£2,679,523

2.3
The tenders were judged against a budget estimate of £2,337,109.  After carrying out a qualification exercise, it was agreed that the best three tenderers be invited for interview.

2.4
The attached table (appendix 1) shows the adjusted tender figures and the screening process used to identify the preferred contractor.  As you can see, William Anelays came out clear winners and so, on 17 July, Community Committee agreed to the appointment of William Anelays, subject to any outstanding issues and permissions being resolved.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
We are pleased that, at this stage, the tender price is £117,000 under the budget estimate.  It should be noted, however, that there could be additional costs associated with any archaeological issues identified as the construction phase moves forward.

3.2
It is hoped that work will begin in September with a projected opening of the new facility for Easter 2009.

3.3
A draft cash flow forecast is enclosed (appendix 2) for information, identifying the projected spending profile against a suggested grant aid draw down from our key funders.

3.4
Community Committee have agreed to the formation of a project board to oversee the smooth running of the project.  Members are:


Chair of Community Committee


Director of Community Services


Community Development Manager


Surveying Manager


Financial Services Manager

4
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
We are pleased to have got to the construction phase of the project on budget but recognise that we must continue to manage expenditure in line with projected budgets and continue to identify other income sources to reduce the Council’s overall contribution.

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

Background Papers – Appendix 1 and Appendix 2 attached.

For further information please contact Chris Hughes on 01200 414479
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